
Piece Corps Quilters Guild 
  

 
January meeting: Jan 6, Pony Express Museum, 914 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
Program: Preparing Quilts for the Longarm presented by Dedra Litherland 
January Greeters – Murla Leahy, Terry Pepper 
January Hostesses – Mary Gaston, Lanette Bocquin, Karen Vulgamott, Debra Creal 

 
January Birthdays 

1/2 Donna Harrison 1/6 Carolyn Wolfe 1/8 Madeline Adam 1/11 Bobbie Foster 
1/11 Charlene Huber 1/22 Donna Brown 1/25 Marge Bodenhausen 
1/26 Sharon Cox 1/28 Sheila Murray 1/29 Anna Cecil 
  
The December 2, 2019 meeting was called to order by Vice President Karen Leake.  There was one guest, Debra 
Creal. Greeters were Lisa Drapela and Carol Fangman.  Hostesses were Carla Proctor, Barb Wilkerson, Hazel 
Meade, Karen Leake, and Lori Mathews. 
November minutes were accepted as emailed.  
The December treasurer report was read and approved for audit. Ending balance was $7,774.65 with charity 
Balance of $2,147.51. 
 
Charity:  Janie Kemp announced that 6 quilts and 11 neck pillows were delivered. She brought quilt tops ready 
to be quilted and reminded members to finish up the kits they took. 
 
Courtesy. Donna Giddens read a thank you note from YWCA for donated quilts. 
 
Nominating. The slate of officers for next year was elected as presented. President: Carla Proctor, Vice 
President: Mary Gaston, Secretary: Liz Gubernatis, Treasurer: Terry Peppers. The nominating committee for 
next year will be Dedra Litherland, Karen Vulgamott, and Lisa Drapela. 
 
Planning for 2020. A signup list for greeters and hostesses was circulated. Greeters will be responsible for 
providing a door prize. Carla Proctor reviewed the guild’s mission statement and the committees. She 
encouraged members to be thinking about how they would like to participate and what kinds of activities they 
would like to have in 2020. Dues are $30 and will be collected in January. 
 
Announcements. Reminder that the guild’s inclement weather policy is that if St. Joseph Schools are cancelled, 
the guild does not meet. 
 
Program: Christmas Party and Gift Exchange. 
No show and tell. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Mary Gaston 
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